
PUBLIC NOTICE
VILLAGE OF SLEEPY HOLLOW

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, that the Planning Board of the Village of Sleepy Hollow will
hold a Public Hearing on Thursday, July 21, 2016, at 8:00 p.m. in the Municipal
Building, 28 Beekman Avenue, Sleepy Hollow, New York to receive comments from the
public on the application submitted by Lighthouse Landing Venture LLC, to amend the
site filling operations approval for the Edge on Hudson Riverfront Development. The
amended application includes the following:

1. Installation of a temporary spud barge and bridge to facilitate the import of
material to the site.

2. Permission to commence barge unloading weekdays at 7:00 AM.
3. Permission to demolish the remaining portions of concrete slabs, approximately

250,000 square feet, not included in the original approval.

The property involved in the application is located at 199 Beekman Avenue, is situated
in the RF zoning district, and is shown on Town tax assessment maps as Section
115.10-1-1 “West Parcel”.

A copy of the application and accompanying documents are available for review at the
Department of Architecture, Land Use Development, Buildings and Building Compliance
during normal business hours.

All people are entitled to attend and be heard at this Public Hearing. Village Hall is
accessible to the handicapped.

By Order of the Planning Board
Village of Sleepy Hollow


